
   

THE SCREVEN COUNTY 

COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

FEBRUARY 21, 2020 

The Board of Commissioners of Screven County, Georgia, Mr. Will Boyd, Chairman, Mr. 

J.C. Warren, Vice-Chairman, Mr. John O. Triplett, Mr. Michael McBride, Mr. Edwin Lovett, Mr. 

Mike Dixon and Ms. Rosa Romeo met in called meeting at 9:00 A.M. on February 21, 2020 at the 

Screven County Courthouse. 

PERSONS ATTENDING THE MEETING 

 Mrs. Lori Boulineau, Finance Officer, Mr. Hubert Reeves, County Attorney, Ms. Lynn 

Derriso, Ms. Sue Derriso, Mr. Eli Derriso, Ms. Sharon Stewart, Mr. Alan Stewart, Ms. Terri 

Poythress, Mr. Dennis Poythress, Mr. Jeff Freas, Mr. Allen Newton, Mr. Mitch Jaudon, Mr. Don 

Stack, Ms. Rita Junco, Mr. Paul Keller Newton, Mr. Ben Wall, Mr. Enoch Autry, Sylvania 

Telephone, Mr. Kenneth Taylor, Mr. Michael Newton, Mr. Michael Wrachfel 

CALL TO ORDER, INVOCATION AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Chairman Boyd called the meeting to order.  Chairman Warren gave the invocation and led 

the Pledge of Allegiance. 

AGENDA APPROVAL 

Commissioner McBride made a motion to approve the agenda.  Commissioner Triplett 

seconded the motion and it carried by unanimous vote. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

  Commissioner Romeo made a motion to go into executive session at 9:05 A.M. for the 

purpose of discussing litigation.  Commissioner Lovett seconded the motion and it carried by 

unanimous vote. 

Commissioner Lovett made a motion to return to regular session at 10:10 A.M.  

Commissioner Romeo seconded the motion and it carried by unanimous vote.  
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 Commissioner McBride made a motion to approve the minutes of the executive session.  

Commissioner Lovett seconded the motion and it carried by unanimous vote. 

NEW BUSINESS 

 Commissioner Warren made a motion after reviewing the departmental review and adopting 

as the County’s concerns with the application of Atlantic Waste and a copy will be giving to Atlantic 

Waste.  Commissioner Dixon asked for clarification that if other concerns were to arise could they 

be addressed as well.  County Hubert Reeves stated they could.  Commissioner Romeo seconded the 

motion and it carried by unanimous vote. 

 Commissioner Triplett stated the concerns would be available on the county website. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 There was no public comment. 

  

ADJOURNMENT  

Chairman Boyd adjourned the meeting at 10:10 A.M. 

 
 
 
 
__________________                                                                     

Chairman 

______________________________ 

County Manager 


